COUNCIL MEETING

OCTOBER 4, 2016

The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, October 4, 2016 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Stacy Selagy and Kirk Quasebarth.    Also present were Council Vice President Dave Stimmel, Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown, Attorney Dow Dellinger, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Marshal Roger Young.

-President Rosemary Cooley was absent.   

-Vice President Dave Stimmel @ 5:24 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:


Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of both the special and the regular meeting 


on September 20, 2016.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

*Member Selagy said to change her comment last meeting about the residence at Linden & 4th Streets being vacant to the street light at Linden & 4th being out.

Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $80,645.43

 VISITORS: … 1. Joe Rogers from White County APC department was present.   He was here to present Amendment to Zoning Ordinance #49...for Compact Housing.   

Next was for the same ordinance...for Lot Setbacks.   After Joe explained both amendments, he asked the Council for a vote on both to approve the amendments.
Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to approve the Compact Housing & the Lot Setback amendments.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.

*Next Joe explained the new suggested B4 Zoning areas that will be coming to towns in White County.   Joe gave all of us a proposed map for Monon.  More action on this will take place this December.

**VP Stimmel then asked Joe about grandfathered-in A1 zoning areas in the last 2 annexations in town. After a short discussion, we told Joe that we will try to initiate the rezone process.

       PARK ISSUES... 1.Marshal Young brought up that the person who will till up the south park area for the 
wild flower / grass planting will be here in a day or two.  We need to spray some Round Up on the area 
before it can be tilled.   2.Also at the Caboose Area, we need to have more coverage with cameras.   

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS...   Superintendent Rodgers stated that they need to start doing some inspections in the evenings and on weekends so they can catch people at home.   

SEWER BAN, WESSLER'S REPORT TO IDEM...   Jon Borgers was here to talk about the progress of the sewer inspections.  He emailed IDEM today on our progress.  He will present the draft report to us at our next meeting, 10-18.   Jon also gave the findings of his night inspections on September 22.   There had not been any rain for a week or two and there were still tremendous flows in some of the manholes.  He estimated that day's flow totaled 207,000 gallons.  That is a very high amount.   

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP BIDS... 1. Marshal Young talked first about the Dorothy Street property that is going on the Sheriff Sale roles.  Roger would also like to thank JJ Selagy for helping to clean up the property.   2. The next property to concentrate on (again) is the Yenna property at 315 Spruce St.    3. The last property this week that needs attention is the last property going out of town on 421 north of Annis' Mini Mart...it looks like a junk yard.

SIDEWALK SNOWBLOWER & / OR PERSON NEEDED... As of right now we have not received any word at all if anyone or any company is interested.  Per Attorney Dellinger, if we end up purchasing equipment for the snow removal we may want to just buy a mid level walk-behind blower.   Dow thought that would be just fine for what we need.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS... Vice President Stimmel has asked Jerry Horner and he is not interested in serving on this board.  Dave will still ask Stan Minnick to see if he is interested.  Debbie and Clerk Brown will check with utility bill paying people to see if if any qualified people are interested.   If we can not find anyone, VP Stimmel said he may be interested.   

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony is getting another bid for the major street blacktopping.  2.He is also getting more estimates on pipe, etc...for the Linden Street water project.   3. More of the “nuts” that hold items on our Market Street light poles are being ordered from Kirby Risk.   4.More paint has been purchased for the street parking lines.   5.Tony will call Town & Country Paving to see when they can start paving the patch areas.   6.Tony has the boys continuing with storm drain grate cleaning.   

1.

2.

7. The Phase 2 Wellhead project will be starting up again soon. We may use either Wessler Engineer or the Water Alliance.   8.We will have a certification class on our new bucket truck here soon.   9.The graffiti on the Oak shelter floor has been removed.   10.The brick replacement contractor for the Park will be starting soon.   11.Bob Pinn local contractor will give us a quote on more sealing at the Park.   12. Zac will continue to lock the doors at the Park.    


Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger talked about his new computer software and he also gave everyone 
printouts from the new software.   2.Next year we may be enforcing the fence around swimming pool, 
fence ordinance.  3.Roger will get some prices on grinding out the Cox property stump.   4.Roger wanted 
to remind everyone that the Health Clinic construction will be starting soon and we need to keep on 
them on how they are constructing the road to the Clinic.


Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown...   1. Brad Gutwein is going to purchase a couple more trash cans for his 
section of Market Street.   2.Devon Querry and 2 of Keith Jackson's daughters will be torch bearers this 
Friday for Indiana's bicentennial.   3.The Monon Meat Packing sign legal matters were discussed and 
Attorney Dellinger will help out their attorney if need be.   4.The town's trick-or-treat date and time will 
be Monday, October 31 from 5:00pm till 7:00pm with the costume judging following at the North 
White.   5.The Brookston Clerk and her Deputy Clerk will here tomorrow for a discussion on how to 
prepare their new Internal Control manual.   6.Debbie and I will be going to the required Clerk fall 
conference next Thursday in Middlebury.  Former deputy clerk Jackie Tam will be manning the office.   
7.The Jim Annis family will be donating their family sleigh to Town Hall.   7.The Purdue Health Clinic 
kickoff construction gathering will be later this month on the property north of Greenwood Street.


Attorney Dellinger... gave everyone updated pages for their Ordinance Book concerning truck parking.


*Member Quasebarth stated that he needs to get an Ordinance Book.  Clerk Brown has 3 extras. 


Member Stacy Selagy... 1. Stated that the county's Comprehensive Plan kick off meetings will be this 
month.   2.Per Joe Rodgers we need to have all of our numbered street signs be actual numbers...ie...1st 
Street, 2nd Street, etc...   3.Stacy said that there is a large gathering of bees that we need to get rid of by 
our recycling area.   4.The annual CDC Dinner will be on Tuesday, October 25 at the new reception 
building located at the intersection of Highway 114 & Highway 421.  She noted that this will be a very 
inspirational evening.  


Member Kirk Quasebarth... asked if the new street lights needed at the east end of Bedford Road are 
being dealt with.  *We have already contacted NIPSCO and they will start as soon as they can. 


Vice President Stimmel... 1. Dave asked how much longer we will be doing skeeter spraying.  Tony 
said until a hard freeze.  2.Marshal Roger told Dave that he has contacted VanMeter & Fleck Trucking 
companies to not park on the highway downtown.   3.Dave is having Attorney Dow get with Joe at APC 
about starting our rezone of the A1 properties.   4.Dave has sent Joe @ APC 2 not legal driveway letters.   
Joe will help Dave check them out.   *Dow will also work on a driveway permit form that had a fee 
schedule.   5. Resident Jacob Garling was present.  Dave told everyone that Jacob was the new Building 
Inspector for White County.  Congratulations Jacob!    

 
*Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm.

**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.
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